
 

 
 

November 12, 2019  
 
Councilmember Charles Allen Mr. Jeff Marootian, Director  
1350 Pennsylvania Ave NW #406 District Department of Transportation  
Washington, DC 20004 55 M Street SE Washington, DC 20003  
 
 
RE: Request to designate the 300th block of 14th Place NE as Gail Cobb Place, NE 
 
Dear Councilmember Allen and Director Marootian:  
 
At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting  on October 10, 2019, our Commission 1

voted 7-0 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to request that the 300th block of 14th 
Place NE be designated as Gail Cobb Place, NE. Ms. Gail Cobb was an MPD officer shot and 
killed in the line of duty in 1974. She was the first female police officer killed in the line of duty 
in both the District of Columbia and the nation. Ms. Cobb and her family were raised at their 
family home at 1421 D Street NE and Ms. Cobb attended school in Ward 6. Her family, with the 
support of many neighbors on their block, has requested that Ms. Cobb’s legacy be honored by 
designating the 300th block of 14th Place NE as Gail Cobb Place, NE.  
 
Please find attached a letter of support from a resident of the 300th block of 14th Place NE, as 
well as documentation of a prior request dating from April 2000. 
 
Thank you for giving great weight to the recommendation of ANC 6A. Should you wish to 
discuss this letter with the Commission, please feel free to reach out to me at 
AmberANC6A@gmail.com, to Vice Chair Phil Toomajjan at PhilANC6A@gmail.com, or to 
Commissioner Ruth Ann Hudson at RuthAnnANC6A05@gmail.com.  
 
On behalf of the Commission,  

 

Amber Gove 
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A  

1 ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc- 
6a@yahoogroups.com, and newhilleast@yahoogroups.com, at www.anc6a.org, and through print 
advertisements in the Hill Rag.  

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Letter of Support 

gary dziekan <ggdziekan1@yahoo.com> Mon, Jul 1, 2019 at 4:40 PM 

To: ruthannanc6A05@gmail.com 

 

Ms. Hudson 

I am interested in having the 300 block of 14th place NE renamed as a memorial. 
Our next door neighbors who have been at their current address since the 1950’s 
and raised 5 children in that home have also reached out with no success. 

The Cobb family of 1421 D st NE had 5 children. Their daughter Gail was the first 
female officer hired by MPD. Unfortunately officer Cobbs life ended a short time into 
her career as an officer. She was killed in the line of duty by a bank robber. This 
also made her the first female police officer killed in the line of duty in the United 
States. 

Her family along with mine and many neighbors would like to see this happen. Both 
of the Cobb family parents are still with us and have longed to have a remembrance 
of their daughter. 

I have already made contact with council member Allen and he is behind this, he’s 
just like you to sign off on it as well. 

Thank you 

Gary “Zeek” Dziekan 

1423 D st NE 

410-490-1176 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/1423+D+st+NE?entry=gmail&source=g


 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 



 



 

 


